

Fort Bend County Engineering FORT BEND COUNTY, TEXAS

Richard W. Stolleis, P.E. County Engineer

September 15, 2014

Ms. Eileen Ready Sunrise Meadows Homeowners Association 5295 Hollister Rd Houston, TX 77040

RE: Sunrise Meadow Subdivision - "No Thru Trucks" Signs

Dear Ms. Ready:

Sunrise Meadows Homeowners Association is requesting Fort Bend County to install "No Thru Trucks" signs at Koeblen Road at Sunrise Meadow Drive and Powerline Road at Sunrise Meadow Drive. The homeowners association believes that installing the "No Thru Trucks" signs will help reduce the "large dump trucks" traffic diving through the subdivision. Sunrise Meadow is not a major thoroughfare and is not intended to be used for dump trucks.

We recommend installing the "No Thru Trucks" signs with a vehicle weight restriction of 13 tons on Sunrise Meadow at Powerline Rd. and at Koeblen Rd. The dump trucks may use Koeblen Rd., FM 2977 and Powerline Rd. which are more suited for large trucks to access the haul site located northeast of the subdivision.

If we can be of further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me at 281-633-7528 or traffic@fortbendcountytx/gov.

Sincerely,

Gerald P. Wilson, PE

Assistant County Engineer - Traffic

GPW/mjs

CC:

Commissioner Richard Morrison, Pct. 1 Judge Robert E. Hebert, County Judge Marc Grant - FBC Road & Bridge Marc Grant - Signage Department File

I:\WPDATA\LETTERS\TRAFSTUD\Sunrise Meadow Subd_No Thru Truck Signs_0914.docx



